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Rotary Club of Chatswood Roseville Inc.

TONIGHTS MEETING -  28 MARCH 2023

Bulletin              Volume No 1

                            Issue  No 17

Meeting;          28 March 2023

Scan the QR Code 
to accesss our Club 

Website

ATTENDANCE and APOLOGIES
You must complete the RSVP sender email response with your attendance/apology/guests 
for catering purposed and arrangements with the Golf Club. If you fail to apologise you will 
be charged with the cost of the meal. If you or any of your guests have any special dietary 
requirements please indicate on the RSVP response. 
Also advise Avis on avis@amcomms.com.au

This Meeting will be held at our normal meeting times at the KILLARA GOLF 
CLUB, as the Roseville Golf Club is being renovated.
                             

Bob Mugden Primary School Public Speaking and Essay Competition.

Public speaking; Students were able to select one of the following topics;
•	 What are your expectations of High School?
•	 Does sport bring people together or divide them?
The Speakers will be;
	 Lucas Wong 		  Chatswood Public School 
	 Isabella Wong		  Roseville College Junior School 
	 Lily Eves 			   Castle Cove Public School
	 Siya Khanna-Boyle	 Roseville Public School 

Essay Competition; Students have written on the following topics;
•	 Social media is a blessing for humanity.
	 Justin Chen		  Chatswood Public School
	 Chloe Yuan		  Roseville College Junior School

•	 If you had a famous person to dinner who would it be, and why? 
	 Hamish MacPherson	 Castle Cove Public School
	 Alice Petitat		  Roseville Public School	

These nights are very interesting and the presentations and essays by the 
students participating in both competitions, have always been well constructed, 
researched and of a very high standard for primary school students.
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FROM YOUR PRESIDENT
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Everyone is aware that Rotarians are always willing to assist non 
Rotarians, but what is often overlooked is how we are also quick 
to assist each other.

I was reminded of this during my recent change of abodes 
which was a downsizing resulting in the necessity to dispose 
of a substantial amount of furniture which would normally be 
a difficult, costly and inconvenient task. Hence my email to 
members of our club seeking suggestions.

Thanks to those who responded but especially  Ian Garrard whose wife, Kim, 
volunteers to assist at the Op Shop at the War Vets at Collaroy – the Home for 
Heroes. Ian, Kim and one of their sons attended at Kennards with a trailer over 2 
days and took a large amount of furniture to Collaroy.
That was certainly a win win outcome. Hopefully the furniture will be of use to 
some of the residents, or result in some income for the Op Shop. It certainly saved 
me from a substantial expense.

Another example of the benefit of being a member of the Rotary Club of 
Chatswood Roseville.

Tonight’s meeting is the Bob Mugden Primary School, Public Speaking and 
Essay Competition night. 
Bob Mugden, after whom these awards were  named in 2022, was a member of 
the Rotary Club of Chatswood from 1971-2011.

During his 40+ years with the club, Bob made a remarkable contribution across 
essentially every sector of its activities. However, his personal priorities lay in 
supporting the younger generation. He set up a program aimed at assisting 
young people find work experience placements, he oversaw the design and 
construction of new gates at the Rotary athletics field in west Chatswood - one 
of the headquarters of Little Athletics on the North Shore, and he played a key 
role in helping establish the club’s annual Gordon Waterhouse Memorial Music 
Scholarship for high school students in our local area.

Bob was a successful architect with a number of local buildings to his credit.

It is for these reasons that his name is attached to the very special awards.

Norm Gibson
President 
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TUESDAY 11 APRIL 2023
 PRIDE OF WORKMANSHIP AWARDS MEETING.

TUESDAY 18 APRIL 2023
HYDE PARK ANZAC MEMORIAL VISIT

“PRIDE OF WORKMANSHIP AWARDS SCHEME
On Tuesday 11 April, Willoughby City Mayor, Cr. Tanya Taylor, will 
join our President Norm in co-presenting the Pride of Workmanship 
awards to three successful nominees.
 

The primary object of the awards is providing employers with the opportunity of 
recognizing and acknowledging the efforts and contributions of an employee who 
consistently achieves an overall high personal standard and work performance. 

Pride of Workmanship Award Scheme, consistent with its emphasis on the 
commitment to a job well done on the part of an employee, has as its theme

 “Do it Once, Do it Well - Build a Better Australia”.
The evening is a great opportunity for you to invite your partners, any potential 
new members and others!”
Peggy Yu
Vocational Service Director.

“HYDE PARK ANZAC MEMORIAL VISIT

Twenty members, partners and friends have been booked 
by Peggy Yu for the ‘Devoted Service’ performance and 
Tour at the Hyde Park ANZAC Memorial, from 5.00pm to 
6.30pm, on Tuesday 18 April 2023.

The visit will be followed by optional dinner at a nearby 
restaurant. A suggested place, by Tony Basten, is Mazzaro 
located in the Hyde Park Inn at 271-279 Elizabeth Street.
(If anyone has other suggestions please let Peggy know 
asap.)

Payment for the tour should be made to:
	 Chatswood Roseville Rotary Club
	 Westpac BSB: 032-090
	 Club Account: 790136”

	 (Name and ANZAC in the payment details reference)
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LAST MEETING ATTENDANCE - 14 MARCH 2023

Club Membership 	39 Guest Speakers 0

Members Present 	22 Make-ups 	 0

Apologies 17	 Guests 0

No Apologies   0 Partners 	 0

Attendance Percentage 56.4% Visiting Rotarians 	 0

BIRTHDAYS - MARCH 2023
	
	 1	 Avis MANOUKIAN
	 21	 Di WILKINSON
	 29	 Megan EVANS
		

BUNNINGS  BBQ’s
Profit from 18 March was $2,695.37, thanks greatly 

to Coles Local donating over $360 of sausages
REMINDER

NEXT BBQ - SUNDAY 16 APRIL 2023
Please advise Peter Lefmann ASAP if you can assist 

on the day.

Meeting Speaker/Event Introduction/Host Vote of Thanks
28 March Primary Schools Essay 

and Public Speaking
Organiser; Richard Green/Neil Howie.
Venue - KIllara Golf Club

11 April Pride of Workmanship 
Awards Scheme

Organiser; Peggy Yu

18 April ANZAC Memorial Visit
(Note; NO MEETING on 
25 April - ANZAC Day)

Organiser’ Peggy Yu

9 May TBA Noel Cislowski Peter Lewis

MEETING ROSTER

4
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EMAIL FROM CAROLINE VIOTTO
2014 ROTARY YOUTH EXCHANGE STUDENT

I received the following email from Caroline Viotto who has asked for it to be 
forwarded to all members. If you wish to keep in touch with Carol her email 
address is carolviotto18@gmail.com

Dear all,
Good to speak to you again, it has been some time. I am happy to see that most 
of you are still active members of Rotary. I recently heard your merged with 
Chatswood Rotary Club.

I hope you are all doing well. I have been receiving some Bulletins from Ross 
Symons, I always go trought them to see pictures of you and to know what you 
have been up to.

I have been great. I was approved in a Medicine Residency Program in my city, 
I have started on the 1st of March. Residency means specialization, its how a 
doctor specializes in a specific area. My residency will be in General Clinics, I am 
now planning to do Gastrenterology after I finish first one (it is compulsory over 
here to be a General Clinical before you do the second specialization). It is a 
two year program in a big hospital, which is very close to my house, less than 15 
minutes drive. I am Lucky! I am very happy and excited about it, it is so busy and I 
always have a lot of work to do, I am enjoying it so much.

Last year I worked as a doctor in the Emergency Room of two hospitals. It was 
quite fun!! I love being a doctor. It definately has its challenges, it is really sad 
sometimes. But I chose right and I can’t imagine myself in another profession.

My parentes are doing fine. They are still living in the city I use to live, two hours 
drive from Maringá – my actual town. We usually see each other once or twice a 
month .

I have a boyfriend, his name is Roberto and he works in sales. We have been 
together for a year now and he makes me really happy.

Thats all from now. I hope to hear from some of you.
Please keep well and stay safe. Let me know if you come to Brazil so we can 
manage to see each other.
 
With Love,
Carol – Exchange student (2014) from Brazil
 PS. Just realized its been 9 years since I went on Exchange to Australia and lived 
the best year ever. 
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DISTRICT CONFERENCE COWRA 17th - 18TH MARCH 2023
REPORT FROM PRESIDENT-ELECT 

ANDRE HARIMAN
District Governor Mina Howard and the Rotary Club of 
Blackheath has organised one of the best conference 
ever, despite maximum temperatures of 38 Celcius for the 
whole weekend. The bountiful of foods were served by 
members of the Rotary Club of Cowra and the refreshing 
drinks by the Cowra Football Club.

Entertainment was varied and excellent:
*Sheep Dog exhibition by Nick Foster
*Indigenous Dance Troupe -  Cowra Public School
*Singer Shane Kerr

			           *Swing Band – Pangopuss
			           *Flutist
			           *Greg North recited ‘The Man from Snowy River’ and 		
				    ‘Clancy of the Overflow’ in  more than 10 different 			 
			             languages and English dialects.

Wonderful guest speakers, including:
*Lawrence Ryan – ‘From Tragedy to Respect: the Legacy of the Cowra Breakout’
*Rhett Butler – Founder and Chairman of SkyJuice Foundation Inc.
*Azita Abdollahian - Shining Light Foundation.
*Professor Catherine Bennett – Epidemiology
*Mike Greenslade – Shelterbox
*Russell Oxford – 42 year career as a Police Officer, he solved  some of 			 
	 Australia’s most infamous homicides.
*Bob Griffith – Story of the Japanese Garden
*Yamagami Shingo – Japanese Ambassador on the close relationship and                 	
	 reliance of Japan to Australia. He has visited Cowra 9 times.

The highlight was the beautiful Japanese Garden and the Prisoner of War Camp. 
Everyone rang the bell (see above). It is one of the largest, most beautiful and 
authentic Japanese Garden outside Japan. The designer, Ken Nakajima, loved 
it so much that when he died, his wife and son brought his ashes to Cowra to be 
buried next to one of the two large rocks on top of the hill. 

In 2024, the District Conference will be held at the Crowne Plaza, Terrigal.

Andre Hariman
President-Elect.
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CHATSWOOD ROSEVILLE ROTARY GOLF DAY
29 MAY 2023 - PYMBLE GOLF COURSE

Michael MacQuillan, and his team, are planning for a Golf Day at the

PYMBLE GOLF COURSE
on MONDAY 29th MAY, AM.

More details to come.
All club golfers should start  inviting their golfing friends or forming a foursome for 

a fun day.

Even if your not a golfer there still will be task for your to assist with. 

GOLDEN NEEDLE PROJECT
PROGRESS REPORT and UPDATE

Hi all 
Our project is making good progress.
Education steps are going better than expected and for the started courses 
attendees reached the level to produce finished garments .
I have attached some pictures of the production samples and showing trainees 
working.
Last week we made our monitoring meeting wth the project partners and 
eveluated the status.
There will be reports showing;
-number of  trainees attend the course
-number of trainees graduate
-number of gradutes get job
-status after 2 months for employed ones
-status after 6 months for employed ones 
It made me very happy that the project that we worked very hard together came 
into life like this.

Best regards
Nilgun Tiyansan
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GORDON WATERHOUSE MEMORIAL
MUSIC SCHOLARSHIP
TUESDAY 6 JUNE 2023

PLEASE PUT THE DATE IN YOUR DIARY NOW
TUESDAY 6 JUNE  @ 7.00 pm 

The Zenith Theatre, Chatswood

INVITE YOUR FRIENDS – Free Admission
Make it a special event with dinner beforehand  (details to 

come) 

This event is always an inspiration. You’ll be treated to a wonderful concert of top 
soloists from our local High Schools who have all achieved Excellence in Music 

and shown outstanding service to their school. It’s also a thrill for the performers to 
play on stage at a prestigious venue. Please make it a really great night for these 

young musicians by giving them a good audience. 

This annual scholarship was inaugurated in memory of Gordon Waterhouse, a 
highly esteemed member of the Rotary Club of Chatswood, who dedicated his life 
to both music and service above self. The scholarship honours Gordon’s memory 

and provides an opportunity for young musicians to be recognised for their 
performance excellence, citizenship and their service to music within their school. 
The Scholarship also raises awareness of Rotary among our young citizens and 

fosters Rotary ideals of service. The selected student receives an award of $2000 
to further their music education and each finalist receives a $250 award. 

The Zenith Theatre and technical team is generously supported by 
Willoughby City Council and the Willoughby Symphony Orchestra. 

(Note; this is not a Rotary meeting Tuesday)

Jordan Li
The 2022 Winner of the 
Chatswood Roseville
Gordon Waterhouse

Memorial Music Scholarship

Who will be this year’s  
winner?

  9
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CLUB ADMINISTRATION and SERVICE	 
	       Director; PP Neil Howie
	 Club Service Officer; Wayne Kearns
	 Programs;  PP Neil Howie

COMMUNITY SERVICE

               Director PP Peter Lewis; Megan Evans
	 Graffiti Removal; PP Peter Lefmann, PP Peter Lewis
	 Liaison with Willoughby City Council; Bruce Carfrae
	 Clean Up Australia; PP Peter Lewis  

INTERNATIONAL SERVICE - Director; PP Peter Timmermann 

MEMBERSHIP - Director;  PDG Greg Muldoon

PUBLIC RELATIONS - Director;  PP Michael MacQuillan

ROTARY FOUNDATION 

               Director; PP Nick Dorsch;  Elizabeth Huh, PP Peter Kindred
	 Sustainable Communities in Sri Lanka; PP Peter Kindred
	 Golden Needle Project; Ian Garrard, PP Peter Kindred, PP Nick Dorsch

VOCATIONAL SERVICE  	

	 Director: PP Peggy Yu; PP Brian Townsend, Avis Manoukian

YOUTH SERVICE	

	 Director: PP Richard Green;
	 Bob Mugden School Speaking/Essay Competition; PP Richard Green
	 Gordon Waterhouse Memorial Musical Scholarship; PP Noel Cislowski
	 Phil Dunbar

SERGEANT AT ARMS 

              Ian Garrard, Wayne Kearns, Sue Ward 

FUNDRAISING

	 Bunnings BBQ’s; PP Peter Lefmann, PP John Hartley

Committees and Activities Positions
2022-2023

12
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WELFARE OFFICER 							     
                    Diana Wilkinson.

SOCIAL COMMITTEE

                    Sue Ward, PP Peter McKeown, Allan Farrar

ATTENDANCE OFFICERS 

                     PP John Hartley, Avis Manoukian.
		     RSVP ; PP David Williams

BULLETIN EDITORS

                     PP Ross Symons, PDG Greg Muldoon, 
	

RISK MANAGEMENT and INSURANCE 

                   Allan Farrar

WEBSITE, CLUBRUNNER and COMMUNICATIONS 
 		
		  PP Michael MacQuillan, PP David Williams

SPECIFIC POSITIONS AND ROLES.

WORKING WITH CHILD	 PP Peter Lefmann

TECHNICAL ASSISTANCE	 PP Ian Robertson, PP David Williams

TREE OF JOY	 PP Peter Timmermann, Bruce Carfrae
		  Lloyd Lucas (Hon.)

DANCE TO THE 9s	 PP Tony Basten

CHATSWOOD STREET FAIR	 Andre Hariman, PP Peter Timmermann, 	
			   PDG Greg Muldoon

SPECIAL EVENTS COORDINATOR	 Andre Hariman

ROSEVILLE PUBLIC SCHOOL
FATHER’S DAY BREAKFAST BBQ	 PP Peter Lewis, PP John Hartley

PUBLIC OFFICER (SECRETARY)           PP Arthur Marshall
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THE BACK PAGE
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Most Australians have heard the expression “Telling a Furphy”.  
This expression originates from the Furphy Family famous water cart,  branded 
“Furphy”, and manufactured by the Furphy family business, and the Furphy 
Foundry since 1864, in Shepparton, Vic.

Around the time of the first World War, Australian Diggers were using the Furphy 
Water Carts to visit soldiers locations. The stories and ‘yarns’ that were told by the 
soldiers who gathered around these water carts, as they travelled around, became 
known as ‘Furphies’.

The Oxford Dictionary also explains the origin of the Australian slang word as:
First World War: from the name painted on water carts manufactured by the 
Furphy family of Shepparton, Victoria. During the war they became popular as a 
place where soldiers exchanged in gossip,  A “furphy” became known as a rumour 
or story, especially one that is untrue or absurd.

The motto on the Furphy, still seen today on many farms, is;

Good, better, best,
Never let it rest, 

Till your good is better,
And your better best.
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MAJOR SPONSORS AND SUPPORTERS OF OUR CLUB
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A PEOPLE-FIRST PHILOSOPHY

UNPARALLELED DINING, HEALTH & WELLBEING
Residents will have access to the restaurant and bistro, gym, hydrotherapy pool, movie cinema, wellness spaces 
and the Himalayas putting course. With our resident’s health and wellbeing a priority at Watermark Residences, 
we are providing free and exclusive exercise classes that are tailored to retirees’ needs, such as Yoga, Tai Chi and 
Aqua Aerobics.

CARE CONCIERGE
Your good health, wellbeing and independence are vital to leading a full and happy life. A Vitalis Concierge will be 
available onsite to residents who wish to address any concerns regarding personal health or home care, no matter 
how big or small.

DAILY COURTESY BUS
Our residents will enjoy access to a courtesy bus for transportation to local destinations including our local vibrant 
shopping areas in Chatswood and Lane Cove Village.

NO ELECTRICITY COSTS
Residents will never receive a power bill for their home. Solar power will generate 100% of the electricity for every 
apartment.

RESIDENTS KEEP 100% OF CAPITAL GAIN & FIXED FEES FOR LIFE
After deducting the deferred management fee, you keep the balance of the capital gain (unlike most other 
retirement operators). Our deferred management fee is one of the lowest in the industry at 25%. All resident 
monthly recurrent charges are fixed for life, providing comfort and security in an uncertain economic landscape.

Residences
128 Beaconsfield Rd
Chatswood NSW 2067

For Appointments, call Nada & Miranda on
1800 520 168

or visit watermarkresidences.com.au

By Pariter and Watermark Living
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INTERNATIONAL CARGO EXPRESS

COMPLIMENTARY STORAGE OF OUR GRAFFITI TRAILER
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COMPLIMENTARY BROCHURE AND PROMOTIONAL PRINTING

CLARKE
MURPHY

COMMUNITY SUPPORTER AND SPONSOR OF OUR BUNNINGS BBQ’S

http://www.storageking.com.au



ABOUT ROTARY
The world’s first service club, the Rotary Club of Chicago, 
Illinois, USA, was formed on 23 February 1905 by Paul Harris.

Rotary is a worldwide organisation of business and 
professional leaders that provides humanitarian service, 
encourages high ethical standards in all vocations, 
and helps build goodwill and peace in the world. More 
than 1.2 million Rotarians belong to over 35,000 Clubs 
in 210 countries and geographical areas. Rotary Club 

membership represents a cross-section of the community’s business and 
professional men and women. The world’s Rotary Clubs meet regularly and 
are non-political, non-religious, and open to all cultures, races, and creeds.

The Rotary motto is Service Above Self.

Paul Harris

PAST PRESIDENTS
2020-21	 David Brand/Peter Kindred
2021-22	 Michael MacQuillan



OBJECT OF ROTARY
The Object of Rotary is to encourage and foster the ideal of service 
as a basis of worthy enterprise and, in particular, to encourage 
and foster:

FIRST. 	 The development of acquaintance as an opportunity 
for service;

SECOND. 	 High ethical standards in business and professions, 
the recognition of the worthiness of all useful 
occupations, and the dignifying of each Rotarian’s 
occupation as an opportunity to serve society;

THIRD. 	 The application of the ideal of service in each 
Rotarian’s personal, business, and community life;

FOURTH. 	 The advancement of international understanding, 
goodwill, and peace through a world fellowship of 
business and professional persons united in the ideal 
of service.

ROTARY THANKS
For the community, friendship, and 
the opportunity to serve through Rotary, 
we give thanks.

ADVANCE AUSTRALIA FAIR
Australians all, let us rejoice,
For we are one and free,
We’ve golden soil and wealth for toil
Our home is girt by sea;
Our land abounds in nature’s gifts
Of beauty rich and rare;
In history’s page, let every stage
Advance Australia Fair.
In joyful strains then let us sing
Advance Australia Fair.

THE FOUR-WAY TEST
1. Is it the TRUTH?

2. Is it FAIR to all concerned?

3. Will it build GOODWILL and BETTER FRIENDSHIPS?

4. Will it be BENEFICIAL to all concerned?


